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Gettysburg Address Improperly Loaned by ALPLM:     

 Executive Director Terminated 
    A recent publicly released report by the OEIG found mismanagement by the Abraham 
Lincoln Presidential Library and Museum (ALPLM) Executive Director, Alan Lowe, based 
on the loaning of the Gettysburg Address in a manner that did not comport with loan policies 
or industry practices.  The address was loaned to Mercury One, Inc., a nonprofit founded by 
conservative media personality Glenn Beck, to be used in a “pop-up” museum where it was 
displayed in Mr. Beck’s office. 
    The ALPLM possesses one of the five known copies of the Gettysburg Address in 
Lincoln’s handwriting.  The appraised value of this copy is $20 million, although as a 
practical matter, it is irreplaceable. 
      Through its investigation, the OEIG discovered that the Historic Preservation Agency 
(HPA) Board, which had previously governed the ALPLM, had prohibited the loan of the 
Gettysburg Address without a unanimously approved exception.  Mr. Lowe loaned the 
Address in contravention of this directive and without addressing the concerns of the 
ALPLM staff or consulting the Governor’s Office.  HPA loan policies required at least three 
to six months advance notice, a formal written request from the borrower, and a Standard 
Facility Report form or other written proof that the borrower can adequately care for the 
loaned object; these requirements are consistent with standard museum practice and how the 
Address had been loaned in the past to other institutions. Mr. Lowe agreed to the loan of the 
Address to Mercury One, with only eight days notice without a formal written request, and 
without a Standard Facility Report or complete information about how the Address would 
be displayed and handled.  Additional museum industry practices were not followed and are 
further detailed in the OEIG’s report.   
    Subsequent to loaning the Address, Mercury One issued a check for approximately 
$50,000 to the ALPLM, and Mr. Lowe joined an advisory board for Mercury One. 
    In addition to the mismanagement finding, the OEIG also found that Mr. Lowe and 
Michael Little, the then-Chief Operating Officer, improperly accepted payment for their 
travel expenses from Mercury One.  Lastly, the OEIG found that Mr. Little intentionally 
interfered with an OEIG revolving door violation investigation when seeking to work for 
Mercury One after leaving State employment. 
   The OEIG recommended that the Governor’s Office immediately remove Mr. Lowe as 
Executive Director, and on September 20, 2019, Mr. Lowe was terminated.  Mr. Little had 
already resigned in lieu of termination because of his mishandling of another historical 
artifact.  The OEIG also recommended that the Governor’s Office appoint members to the 
vacant ALPLM board.  Eleven board members have now been appointed. 
   A copy of the report, In re: Alan Lowe and Michael Little (Case #19-00300), is available 
on the OEIG website. 

The OEIG recently released its Annual Report for Fiscal Year 2019.  The report is 
available on its website.  
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